
16th July 2021                                       

Mr. Stephen O’Hare Our Ref:  D/21/15915
Wholesale Market Manager
Gas Networks Ireland 
Gasworks Road
Cork

Re: PTL Tripartite Agreement in relation to arrangements at the 
Interconnection Point at Moffat 

Dear Stephen,

On 16th April 2021 GNI submitted to the CRU, for approval, an amended Tripartite 
Agreement between National Grid Gas Plc, GNI (UK) Limited and Premier 
Transmission Limited. The proposed amendment relates to arrangements at the 
interconnection point at Moffat. The CRU notes that the amended agreement was 
also submitted to Ofgem and UR for their approval.

The CRU considers that the proposed amendments should deliver tangible benefits 
to the market in terms of more efficient use of the compressor stations onshore in 
Scotland. This should deliver reduced emissions and costs savings to the Irish 
customer. Based on the above, and following engagement with UR and Ofgem, the 
CRU hereby approves the amendment of the Tripartite Agreement between National 
Grid Gas, GNI (UK) Limited and Premier Transmission Limited as submitted by GNI 
to the CRU on 16th April 2021.

Kind regards, 

___________________
Karen Trant
Director, Energy Networks and Legal
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